May 19, 2009

Lafayette Rotary program to feed Miami kids wins district award
The Lafayette Rotary Club's program to feed children at Miami Elementary School has been selected for two major awards, District Gov. Tom Fisher announced Tuesday ( May 19).

The project, which began in August to feed 80 children each week during the school year, earned Rotary International's "Significant Achievement Award" from its district, which includes much of central Indiana including the Indianapolis area and Muncie. The award recognizes a "club activity that addresses a community problem or need," Earlier this spring the Lafayette Rotary Club also earned the district's  “Outstanding Community Project" award, which was given to 18 of the 45 clubs in the district.

"This is the first year we've fed the children, but the project was several years in the making," said Rob Galbraith, president of Lafayette Rotary. "First we raised the money through the Gus Macker 3-on-3 basketball tournament, which has been sponsored by terrific business groups such including Basham Realty. Then we used that money plus other Rotary funds totaling $17,500 to buy backpacks and fill them each week with food from Food Finders for 80 children on the free lunch program at Miami. The packs provide food they might not otherwise have over the weekend."

The project inspired others, Galbraith said. 
University Inn, where the Lafayette club meets each Tuesday at noon, donated two pieces of fresh fruit each week. The Rotary District contributed $2,200. Individual Rotary members sponsored milk for each student. Payless Supermarket at Maple Point Drive provided $2,000 plus arranged a voucher system so parents could redeem coupons for milk. Employees of State Farm Insurance helped with food for the holidays. Regions bank loaned the time of an employee to oversee the packing. Almost four dozen Rotarians help unload food, stock shelves, pack the food and distribute to the children each Friday.
"The program took off like a rocket, in great part to the dynamic, flexible, can-do leadership at Miami," said Rotarian Jayne  Feathers, the backpack committee coordinator. "As the project completes its first full year, we Rotarians are looking at what comes next.

" We certainly have some challenges with today's economy in finding sponsors for the Gus Macker tournament, which funds the core project. And we're looking at ways to serve more children through a food pantry at the school. Anyone who'd like to help is encouraged to donate to the Lafayette Rotary Foundation on behalf of the club's backpack project." 
The club, comprised of 215 members, also has just completed building water wells in Haiti and is collaborating to build a facility for burn victims in El Salvador.
